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Newsline No.: 2020-40                                                     Date: May 11, 2020 
  
DWC Update on Proposed Emergency QME Regulations: Comments 
Accepted through Tuesday, May 12 

 
The Division of Workers’ Compensation (DWC) advises that in response to COVID-19 
proposed emergency regulations for Qualified Medical Evaluations (QMEs) were 
posted on the state’s Office of Administrative Law (OAL) website on May 7, 2020.  

Pursuant to section 55 of title 1 of the California Code of Regulations, comments may 
be submitted to OAL and DWC through May 12, 2020.  

If you wish to comment on these regulations, please contact Nicole Richardson by 
email at NRichardson@dir.ca.gov, by fax at 510-286-0687 or by telephone at 510-
286-0656; and email OAL’s reference attorney at staff@oal.ca.gov.  

The text of the emergency regulations is posted on DWC’s website. 
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The California Department of Industrial Relations, established in 1927, protects and 
improves the health, safety, and economic well-being of over 18 million wage earners, 
and helps their employers comply with state labor laws. DIR is housed within the Labor & 
Workforce Development Agency. For general inquiries, contact DIR’s Communications Call 
Center at 844-LABOR-DIR (844-522-6734) for help in locating the appropriate division or 
program in our department. 
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